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Altmore News 
 

 

Please visit www.altmore.newham.sch.uk for more information 
 

 

Dear Children and Families, 
 
What another busy, but exciting term we’ve all had.  It’s been excellent to visit all classes and to see the 
progress that everyone has made – our focus this term has been monitoring children’s Writing.  It has been a 
pleasure to be read to by so many children who have proudly shared and read their work to us.  It is really 
obvious that all children have enjoyed learning and practising writing about the different learning experiences 
their teachers have planned.  Janine, (Assistant Headteacher) at Lathom has also been part of the class visits, 
she was very pleased to say, “Children’s writing seems so natural”.  Well done everyone. 
 
Reception classes have also had THE CHICKS and DUCKLINGS in their classrooms – this has created quite a 
stir throughout the school.  Thank You teachers for making learning to real for our children. 
 
Year 1’s visit to the London Eye has been another highlight, unfortunately we were not able to sing the song: 
“On a Clear Day You Can See For Ever…” as it was a bit overcast, but on their return, children were so excited 
to tell us about their visit, but were really tired.  Thank you to parents who supported classes. 
 
Finally we must say a big “Well Done” to all Year 2 children, who so confidently participated in, and completed 
their KS1 SATs.  “Thank You” to all Year 2 staff for enabling children to be so relaxed with this special work.  
 
I hope everyone enjoys spending time together over the half-term break and hopefully more of the sunshine 
we’ve seen today.  I look forward to seeing everyone on Monday 5th June. 
 
Sarah 
 

 
Attendance Awards 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Highest Class Attendance Week 
Ending 19.5.23 

Our Target: 96% 

Nursery -  Blue pm 96.7% 

Reception -  Class 2 95.7% 

Year 1 – Class 18 95.9% 

Year 2 -   Class 15 97.5% 

 



Nursery 
 

Green Room 
We have been focusing on Spring this term. We have been 
exploring growing and looking at different fruits and 
vegetables. We read ‘Oliver’s Vegetables’ and ‘Oliver’s Fruit 

Salad.’ We made a fruit salad and we will be going to the 
park at the end of the week to look at plants and flowers. 

     
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Red and Blue Room 
Our topic this term is Growing. We went to the park to look 
at the different plants. We planted a bean and have been 
watching them grow. We measured them using cubes. We 

also looked at photos of ourselves when we were babies 
and thought about all the things that we can do now. 

 
   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Reception 
 

Special Visitors 
We have had some special visitors in Reception classes this term. Each class had a set of eggs to take care of. 
We researched and learned all about animals that hatch from eggs and spent some time predicting which 
animals were inside the eggs in our classes. We watched in amazement as ducklings and chicks hatched and 
spent some time observing and taking care of them. The children have written in daily diaries, documenting the 
changes they have observed!  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 



Year 1 
 

Educational Visit to London Eye 

On Thursday 18th May the children in Year 1 were lucky enough to visit one of London’s most iconic and famous 
attractions, the London Eye.  This visit was linked to our new topic – My City, My Place.  The children boarded the big 
wheel and were able to take in the views of lots of landmarks including Big Ben, The Shard and St Paul’s Cathedral. 

After the ride the children had their lunch in Jubilee Gardens and were able to enjoy the adventure playground and play 
games on the grass.    
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Year 2 
 

Seasides 
In Year 2, we have been doing lots of learning based around the seaside. In Art, the children learnt some sketching 
techniques and used them to sketch a shell. They then experimented with different techniques for using clay including 

manipulating it by rolling and stretching as well as trying out a range of clay tools. The children then created a 3D shell and 
added detail and texture. Once all of the shells were finalised, the children used them to create a large-scale sculpture 
inspired by Andy Goldsworthy. 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Other News and Events 
 

Coronation Celebrations 
 

On Friday 05 May 2023 the whole school took part in a celebration to mark the occasion of The King’s 
Coronation. Children came to school dressed as Kings and Queens and entered the school gates with Royal 
music playing in the background. Children had lots of fun participating in Coronation activities and playing 
traditional games in the playground at lunchtime. Everyone was treated to a ‘Royal Lunch’ which included a 
special cake made and decorated by our cook Jay.  Children even had the opportunity to have their photograph 
taken with King Charles. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NSPCC’s Speak Out Stay Safe Assembly 
 

This term 408 children participated in the NSPCC’s Speak out Stay Safe Programme. Speak out Stay Safe is a 
programme for children aged 5-11 which aims to help children understand abuse in all its forms and to 
recognise the signs of abuse. Children are taught to speak out if they are worried, either to a safe adult or 
Childline.  This child friendly programme is aligned with the curriculum and consists of age appropriate virtual 
assemblies and supporting classroom based activities which we have reviewed.  The content is delivered in an 
engaging and interactive way with the help of the NSPCC mascot Buddy. If you would like to know more about 
the Speak out Stay Safe Programme visit www.nspcc.org.uk/speakout. 

 



Sporting News 
 

Go Team Altmore! 
 

Congratulations to our sports teams for winning all of their tournaments this term! You have all worked so 
hard and it has been fantastic to see your dedication and teamwork skills put into practise. 
 
 

Athletics Tournament 
 

 

 

  

Football Tournament 
  

 

 
 

Handball Tournament 
   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 



Other Information 

. Online Safety – Influencers 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Reporting Absences 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

We now have an email address for you to report your child's 
attendance. 
 
Please email, attendance@altmore.newham.sch.uk, if 

you would like to report your child's absence. 
 
You are still welcome to call the school from 8am as well 

Sumer Reading Challenge 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your diary… 

May 

Friday 26th May Reception – Maths Stay & Learn – 9.00 am 

Friday 26th May Last Day of Term 

June 

Monday 5th June  School Re-opens 

Friday 9th June NSPCC Childhood Walk Mile Day 

WB: 12th June/19th June Year 1 Phonics Screening 

Tuesday 20th June Getting Ready for Year 1 – Parent Session – 9.10 am 

Monday 26th June Year 1 Sports Day 

Tuesday 27th June Reception Sports Day 

Wednesday 28th June Nursery (am) Sports Day 

Thursday 29th June Year 2 Sports Day 

Friday 30th June Nursery (pm) Sports Day 

                                               July 

Friday 7th July Rocksteady Concert 

Tuesday 11th July Reading Café (9.00 am) 

Thursday 13th July Summer Fair 

Friday 21st July Last Day of Term 

Please note these dates are subject to change
 


